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Since the last report the Community Scrutiny team have been involved and contributed to a number of meeting’s.  We agreed at our first work programme meeting that it would be constructive to ask for volunteers from the group, to act as lead members on certain topics, that either have become a regular theme or are a standing item within Community Scrutiny’s work and liaise with officers.  These members would then feedback this information to the group.  This was done to better utilise our skills, time and resources and more importantly to allow all of us as members, to pursue work which is of particular interest and in which we can contribute, engage and share with each other on the Community team and our colleagues within the Council. I am happy to report that Community Scrutiny has appointed lead members to work on CDRP, Health and Housing.  Indeed there is also an opportunity for the team to look more closely at the links between health and housing – this is something that we need to discuss further and is on the radar. A number of us attended the Corporate Equality Group meeting in early August (future meeting dates are in our diaries and are set to continue, to ensure the Community Panel commitment to progressing through to attaining the ‘Equality Standard for Achieving’ for the City Council) and I will be attending additional meetings with the head of Policy & Performance.  
As part of my own research I organised a visit to both the hostels within the city to see and understand something for myself about the operations, meet the staff – who are quite remarkable individuals, and it’s good to know that they are part of our dedicated officer family.  We discussed their day to day work in some detail and their needs and aspirations for the future of those who have become homeless and vulnerable.  The impact of this visit has stayed with me and I have done my best to relay this information to the scrutiny team and other colleagues within the organisation.  Dr Taylor and I are working on a future meeting that can focus on the Women and Facilities Replacement Homeless Accommodation and the Centre of Excellence, and will be extending an invitation for some of those officers who work in this field to come to the meeting and talk about their work. 

Our last Scrutiny meeting on 27th August 2009, was held at Tullie House to incorporate a site visit at members request, to have a closer look at the collection that is currently not on display and a re-fresh of the site which may prompt questions when the issue of the possibility of Tullie transferring to a trust comes around for discussion.  Our thanks to Mark Beveridge for his co-operation and patience on the day as the scrutiny meeting extended by one hour – all good stuff! 

 I don’t mind admitting that for myself, there is much to accomplish and learn. Challenges are there to be met and faced almost on a daily basis; the most prevalent of these is the creation of quality time and flexibility to enable the work to continue smoothly. The Community panel members have a wealth of knowledge, experience and expertise, it is vital to yolk these strengths so that all of us can look forward to progressing with some good outcomes for this year and beyond.  
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